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Hi everyone,

We started of this year with a move to our new office premises at Malak and the official opening of the 
premises on Apology Day. We thank the Northern Territory Government for funding the renovations and 
design of the premises. There is so much more space for our staff and Board meetings and to also have 
activities for our Elders from time to time. Wheelchair access has been completed and we hope to have 
interest from Stolen Generations members and the general community to restart a community garden. 

Due to the restrictions of the Corona Virus (COVID-19), staff had to self-isolate and work from home, 
which caused the office to be closed for a few weeks. The office is now open during the normal hours. 
The restrictions also prevented us from starting our planned activities. However, we were able to put 
together a small pack of essential items and deliver them to some of our senior members. We are still in 
the process of doing this.  We hope that you have all stayed safe and well. Sadly, during this time, we 
have lost some of our members and friends. It has been difficult with the restrictions in arranging, 
holding and travelling to funeral services. We send our heartfelt condolences to all of you and your 
families during this time.

Unfortunately, non-access to communities has also affected our Link Up programme especially not 
being able to deliver outreach services and organise family reunions for our clients. 

We were unable to organise an event to commemorate National Sorry Day or Reconciliation Week, but 
hope more restrictions have eased in the next few weeks so that we can arrange an event to celebrate 
NAIDOC week.  During this time, Chairperson Eileen Cummings and Director Bernadette Shields have 
continued working with solicitors Slater & Gordon and Stolen Generations survivors on compensation. 

We urge you to contact our office if you require any information on this. Stay safe and take care of 
yourselves.

COMPENSATION INFORMATION
Slater and Gordon have advised us to let you all
know that if you have lodged an application for
compensation through the National Redress
Scheme for people who have experienced
institutional child sexual abuse and have
received compensation, you cannot apply for
more compensation through our proceedings or
visa versa.

BLACK LIVES MATTER
Congratulations to the organisers of the
Black Lives Matter rally. It was great to
see so many young people involved.
Our future is in good hands.



2020  Out & About Opening of New Premises

International Women's Day - Balunu

Sorry Day 2020
Elders Past & Present - Not Forgotten



Please contact Yvonne Bradley NTSGAC office on 89 479171 for further information

NORTHERN TERRITORY STOLEN GENERATIONS 

ABORIGINAL CORPORATION 

George Brown Darwin Botanical Gardens
Date:   Wednesday 8th July
Time:   11:00am  – 2:00pm

Come and join us for our

NAIDOC 2020 

CELEBRATION BRUNCH

COVID-19 Safety Plan

NTSGAC will be adhering to:

✔ physical distancing measures
✔ health and hygiene principles



Link Up Report 2020

NTSGAC acknowledges all traditional owners of country throughout Australia, and their rights to continuing 
connection to land, sea and community. We also pay our respects to them, and their cultures, and to our Elders past, 

present and future.

The Case Team of the Link Up Programme consists of:

Team Leader Raelene Rosas

Caseworker Evelyn Perkins 
Caseworker Steven Hayes
Trainee Caseworker Peter Kilgour 
Research Officer Nicole Kilgour

Counsellor Vacant

Our Case Team has started the year forward planning with new clients, planning reunions, a new 
Trainee Caseworker – Peter Kilgour, postponement of reunions due to COVID-19. We have 9 
reunions to plan for and 8 new client intakes to allocate to Caseworkers. 

We have been unable to do client visits due to COVID-19 but have kept in touch with our clients 
via email, phone call and mail outs. We are backing up our systems to make sure that we are all 
up-to-date with our current clients and closing client files if no contact has been made or mail 
returned, deceased persons, exhausted research no documentation and clients wanting their 
files closed.

We are presently awaiting borders to be opened and will be able to resume our reunions and 
travel for national meetings, training and workshops. We have staff development training 
planned for our Team for 2020, as well as meetings and forums to attend that involves other 
services in our area of Social Emotional Wellbeing. Our Team is working towards improving our 
service and working better with/for our clients, community, departments, agencies and 
organisations. 



LINK-UP COUNSELLOR
Link-Up counsellor provides counselling 
and support for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people who are tracing and/or 
locating their families and/or planning a 
reunion. We offer counselling which 
includes trans-generational grief, trauma 
and family relationship counselling. We also 
provide referrals to other relevant health 
professionals and work closely with the 
Link-Up Service.

Eligibility Criteria
ÅAffected by the past government 

policies of removal.
ÅMust be of Aboriginal and/or Torres 

Strait Islander descent.
ÅMust undertake an initial  assessment 

for registration.

What we do

• Family tracing
• Family reunion management
• Research and access to records
• Guidance and support to clients

• Referrals to other support services

What we don't do
• Genealogies
• Family History
• Locate Missing Persons
• Child Protection Cases
• Family Law Courts
• Native Title
• Funeral expenses, monuments, gravestones
• Relocation
• Financial assistance outside our core business
• More than one reunion

Confidentiality
All staff are obliged to:
•  Adhere to NTSGAC confidentiality 

agreements.
•  To ensure that client rights are 

protected.
•  To provide a professional level of 

service.
• Agree to maintain confidentiality and to        

respect the views of clients and their families.

Cultural Protocols
Northern Territory Stolen Generations 
Aboriginal Corporation is committed to 
providing a culturally sensitive service 

to all clients and their families.

Our Link Up Caseworkers give priority to 1st

Stolen Generations clients, especially the 
elderly and those requiring urgent assistance 
due to health concerns. 

Our Link Up Counsellor provides counselling 
and support within our SEWB programme to 
those who are tracing and/or locating their 
families and at reunions. This includes 
counselling for intergenerational grief, 
trauma and family relationships. Please 
inform our Link-Up team if you have changed 
your address or contact details

Top End Link -Up & Reunion Casework Services



Confirmation of Aboriginality 

The Board will process the COA at a Board meeting 
and will only approve confirmation of Aboriginality 
for applicants who are Aboriginal and/or Torres 
Strait Islander, either born in the Northern Territory, 
or descendants or related to Northern Territory 
Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

Procedure:

The applicant must:

Å fully complete Confirmation of Aboriginality
application form in block print.

Åprovide all required documentation
Åprovide a colour photo ID
Åpay the required fee:

Individual 18+ $10.00
Child aged 1 to 17 $ 5.00
Family $20.00
Re-issue $ 5.00

Payment may be made over the counter or into
NTSGAC’s bank account

Membership with NTSGAC

To become a member of NT Stolen
Generations Aboriginal Corporation, a
Membership Application form, supported
by two NTSGAC Directors must be
submitted to the Board for approval.

Memberships of other Stolen Generations
groups, for example Garden Point, Croker
Island, etc. were not automatically
transferred to NT Stolen Generations
Aboriginal Corporation, although many
have become NTSGAC members.

Membership benefits include newsletters, 
invitation to events. 

Non membership does not exclude NT
Stolen Generations peoples from being
included in NTSGAC’s pursuit of
compensation.

Funeral Booklets
Upon request, and dependent on
operational priorities, support may be
provided to print funeral booklets for
members and their family.

NTSGAC acknowledges all traditional owners of country throughout Australia, and their rights to continuing 
connection to land, sea and community. We also pay our respects to them, and their cultures, and to our Elders past, 

present and future.



We extend our appreciation and thanks to all 
our Sponsors and Supporters for 2020



NTSGAC acknowledges all traditional owners of country throughout Australia, and their rights to continuing 
connection  to land, sea and community. We also pay our respects to them, and their cultures, and to our Elders past, 

present and future.
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